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“We would like to express our deepest 
gratitude to those of you that have sacrificed 
to ensure we continue to fulfill our calling to 
Japan and Asia. Thank you for your prayers 
and support. They are truly making a 
difference! We are currently on the deputation 
road! Looking forward to returning home soon 
in God’s perfect timing.” 

Your fellow-laborers in His harvest, 

Les & Laura Clevenger 

Bro. S recently received the gift of 
the Holy Ghost! He is a business 
owner in Hiroshima. We were 
informed a few days ago that he 
has decided to take his entire staff, 
along with his family to Okinawa for 
our Southern Regional Conference! 
What boldness and what a 
business trip they are sure to have! 
It is so exciting to see the spirit of 
God at work in the lives of His 
people in Japan.

  This deputation, as we fellowshipped with a pastor and his wife, he told us about a 
Japanese woman that he had pastored more than twenty-five years ago. She, along 
with her American husband had been born again and were a great blessing to their 
family, including being a nanny to their children. She was loved by all. After her 
husband’s passing, she returned to Japan at his request, to be with her children from a 
previous marriage. This pastor and his wife had not been able to connect with her all 
these years and hoped that she was still alive. They had continued to pray for her.
After service, the pastor asked me to try and call a couple phone numbers that he had 

for her. When I called the second one, the lady’s son answered and said that she was 
alive and healthy! She is now eighty-nine years old and still working a job!

The pastor and his wife drove to our hotel and were able to finally connect with her 
after over twenty-five years. We were also able to ask a pastor from Japan who lives 
near to her to join the call. Their friend and this pastor exchanged numbers and hope 
to meet soon! What a God-connect!

Thanks to the North American churches partnering with us, we now have 68% of 
our budget raised: glory to God! We are so excited to return to the field soon! There 
is much work to be done in Japan. Our vision is to have an Apostolic training center 
and house of prayer in each of the forty-seven states in Japan. We still need your 
help with the following projects. Please consider giving to:
Our churches project (for planting new churches across Japan): $42,000 needed 
Our language project (for us to be more effective in training): $3,550 needed 
Churches Project #2107
Language Project #2703


